
NEWSLETTER & UPDATES.  
 

WELCOME TO OUR FIFTEENTH EDITION 9TH JUNE 2017 

A monthly newsletter, giving you all the latest information from all the 

Domestic Violence & Sexual Abuse services in Southampton.    

www.pippasouthampton.org 

 

The next Pippa Forum Meeting will be held on Wednesday 5TH July at 

Southampton Voluntary services from 10.30AM-12.30PM. 

It will include an Alliance Special from; Southampton Family Trust with 

a 1 hour interactive workshop. 

 

 

Interested in what we do? Like to join our team?  

Aurora New Dawn offers an exciting, challenging and supportive 

working environment within the voluntary sector. 

Aurora are recruiting for a full-time Outreach worker in Southampton. All 

information can be found on the link below, including a full job description 

and person specification. 

The closing date is Monday 26th June. 

http://www.aurorand.org.uk/about-us/work-with-us/ 

You can also develop skills and gain professional experience as an 

Aurora New Dawn volunteer. 

 

    UPCOMING PIPPA TRAINING 

 PIPPA offers a range of training 

courses to professionals, either multi-

agency dates or bespoke for your 

organization, for further information 

contact us on: 

www.pippasouthampton.org 

Telephone 02380 216014 and ask for 

Duncan Reade 

Thursday 28th September 17  

CULTURE & DIVERSITY 

 

 

 

/ 

 

 

 
If you do not know the level of DA risk 

or you are unsure how to respond to 

the adult experiencing DA (at any 

level) call Pippa the independent 

advice line for advice on     02380 917 

917.  

 

 

http://www.pippasouthampton.org/
http://www.aurorand.org.uk/about-us/work-with-us/
http://newaurora.bonzocreative.com/volunteer/
http://www.pippasouthampton.org/


 

 

Southampton Family Trust seeks to provide a focus for relationship building and support in the local 
area. We work directly with couples and parents. Older children are welcome to attend some of our 

courses. 

We believe that strong, healthy, happy relationships are important to everyone. Studies have shown that people who have 
satisfying relationships with family, friends, and their community are happier, have fewer health problems and live longer. 

We are a registered charity, working with a range of support agencies and churches in the Southampton area as well as 
being open to self-referrals and enquiries from families and individuals themselves. We have experience in working with 
people from all walks of life. 

We actively seek to support people investing in their relationship and offer marriage/living together preparation, couple 
mentoring, ad hoc retreats and talks on subjects like communication skills, couple strength building, connection, intimacy, 
later life changes and more. 

Our area of expertise includes working with those facing temporary or long term challenges such as relationship crisis, 
child behavioural issues, and conflict within the home, separation and divorce. 

A Christian-based organisation, we offer services to all, regardless of race, colour or religious belief, and do not seek to 
impose our beliefs on others. 

“SFT have continued to provide FAB (Feelings Affect Behaviour) courses for women in Southampton affected by Domestic 

Violence/Abuse- one from February to April and the second from March to June. These have been well attended and well 

received. We are in the process of planning another course for the Autumn Term – likely to start at the end of 

September/beginning October.  

We have also run a course this year for a small group of men.” 

These are the dates for our next FAB courses. 

27/9/17 – 8/11/17 (not Half Term). Wednesdays 9.30 – 11.30am 

At James Street Church, with crèche 

 

21/2/18 – 28/3/18 

At James Street Church, with crèche. 

Wednesdays 12.30 – 2.30pm 

  



 

PATTERN CHANGING PROGRAMME  
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Child Sexual Exploitation in Black and Minority Ethnic Communities 

This workshop is run for the LSCB by Sukhdev Rathore of Barnardos.  The workshop will focus on 

the issues of working with young people at risk of child sexual exploitation in Black and Minority 

Ethnic Communities; their vulnerabilities to CSE, overcoming barriers to engagement and providing 

solution focused interventions. To book and for a full list of future training please click here 

21st June 2017 

Sukhdev Rathore, Barnardos 

Conference Room 4, Civic Centre 

12.00 – 2.00pm 

 

 

LSCB - FREE TRAINING 
Increase your skills & knowledge 

 

http://southamptonlsbtraining.eventbrite.co.uk/?s=72619443


Pippa offers a range of professional training courses, information and educational 

material. Our next courseé.details below; 

 

 

This course has been written specifically for Southampton in calibration with Yellow 

Door and Pippa 

Thursday 28th September 17 (9.30am-4.45pm) 

 

Learning Outcomes: You will be able to: 

• Understand what diversity and culture is in Southampton. 

• Understand how diversity and culture can create barriers. 

• Support a client to access services. 

• Understand the differences between UK law and cultures. 

 

Who should attend? Anyone working with individuals and families in Southampton. Ideally 

those attending this course will have a basic understanding of DVA. 

Cost: £75 for a 1 full day - Please Email: pippa@southamptonvs.org.uk for a booking form. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

NEW - MASH AND EARLY HELP WORKSHOPS! 

 

¶ Monday 3rd July 2017 – 2.00pm – 4.00pm – Civic Centre, Southampton 

¶ Tuesday 4th July 2017 – 2.00pm – 4.00pm – Civic Centre, Southampton 
 

This workshop will introduce you to new developments in how concerns for children can be reported 

and support to families offered. 

The new Early Help Assessment and continuum of need will be critical in assisting your agency to 

respond to these challenges; the workshops will be an opportunity to hear about the underlying 

principles for each approach and how this will fit in with practitioners work. 

This event is designed for practitioners and managers in Social Care, Schools, Health, Early Years 

settings, Police, Probation, Housing, The Voluntary Sector and anybody else whose work brings then 

into contact with families with a range of needs, sometimes complex. 

 

To book your place, please click here. 

 

 

  

Hilary Linssen, commissioner facilitated a themed focus group back in September, which had various 

questions from survivors of Domestic and Sexual Abuse and the responses from the Police and 

Crown Prosecution Service, see below for more details. 

police replies to 

questions sept 2016.docx
     

Your questions 

answered by the Crown Prosecution Service on Domestic and Sexual Abuse - Dec 2016.docx
 

 

 

 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/o/southampton-safeguarding-boards-team-12471026352


 

 Supporting all professionals to work with offendersô children and 

their families 

Supporting children of substance misuse-related offenders 

i-HOP has produced a poster and briefing to help professionals supporting children of substance misuse-

related offenders. The briefing outlines some of the key statistics around substance misuse amongst 

offenders and then goes on to highlight the ways in which their families may be affected by their 

involvement in the criminal justice system. Practical tips are offered around how professionals might 

support families of offenders with drug or alcohol problems. 

 

 

 

 

Domestic & Sexual Abuse Focus Group 

This is an opportunity for service users of any domestic or sexual abuse service in Southampton to come and have an 

informal chat about their experiences of these services, tell us about the gaps and how you think services could be 

improved.  

This could be in relation to Yellow Door, Refuge, the Police, and Social Services etc.  

The feedback and ideas are gathered to directly improve local services. Your ideas are gathered anonymously and are 

held at a confidential location.  

Plus free tea and biscuits!!  

From 11:00 to 12:30 

Monday July 17th 2017 

Monday September 18th 2017 

Monday November 20th 2017 

Locations:  

Please call Hilary on 02380 834854 for the location. 

 

 

If you are unable to attend and would like to share your feedback, please email: hilary.linssen@southampton.gov.uk 

 

 

 

https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=https://metrouk2.files.wordpress.com/2015/05/biscuits.jpg?w=748&h=445&crop=1&imgrefurl=http://metro.co.uk/2015/05/11/breaking-the-nations-favourite-biscuit-has-been-revealed-5191451/&docid=-oS2ph_UwsKQNM&tbnid=YC_2rClRi3Y1pM:&vet=1&w=748&h=445&bih=1005&biw=2133&q=biscuits&ved=0ahUKEwj9z9OwrsTSAhULIMAKHe7xAnI4yAEQMwgCKAAwAA&iact=mrc&uact=8
https://www.google.co.uk/search?biw=2133&bih=1005&tbm=isch&q=tea+clipart&sa=X&ved=0ahUKEwiXiYaersTSAhVjF8AKHYB9CnYQhyYIIQ
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ak3PLNmIH98U73wPZj5j3Nm5-NVFnHbOURMAWEhdFjrdPxCtd9owKZBvqr2jOn4QUBRZ2N3Ts6E6S5GqXIC3oBuLnn59rwfHh2vestVACQJgHv0OinQ7osqvilLHnPI-q6yNwnql9cWoFgClYINlbrQlFEijkAWi2tVY9_L14aBcj29eGLAd8mmkhEwOSXo1xvt2U20NSloWiZRFldxUXoVDZBKL6Syq5eWGG4CtKc44LbDBDwotaQrDSIQcRartH267YCJxpu8I_66oXKHx_R_QuyzXZ6A0jzUlUhJOVFYRygft9OTJ6Limz_lF9BqJIhx7j4I1Ss0fezg9rjGLAuStDyYrGFvAOxVeqXh0HNo=&c=JBsuq0OMalVZZKUA2NwIqSvUud-SHaUJLf-F5MyBeEuguUmpNZwSPw==&ch=b8XPxEwOIig1wIIzdfJXlmMuJzKYr696GvRG0iKyGIWtim6QLLfV4g==
mailto:hilary.linssen@southampton.gov.uk


 

Male Honour Abuse  Often when we think about honour based violence, we associate it with females within the community. 

However recent reports suggest that 1 in 5 men are now the victims of male honour abuse. Social stigma and the fear of not being 

believed, coupled with shame and embarrassment, have led to male victims being forced into silence. This briefing paper explores 

some of the issues affecting boys and young men who are victims of honour abuse Read more... 

    

NSPCC 

The NSPCC ‘Domestic Abuse: Recovering Together’ (DART) service 

¶ Families should give their consent for the referral  

¶ Between 4 – 8 assessment sessions 

¶ 10 weeks of linked group work programme for mothers and children 

¶ Each group work session will last 2 hours 

¶ Aged between 12-14years 

¶ Witnessed domestic abuse 

¶ Impact of domestic abuse evident through assessment 

¶ Perpetrator no longer part of household 

¶ Only one sibling per family to attend the group 

 

We are now accepting referrals for the next group ages 12-14 year olds, cases will be accepted but initially closed to 

generate enough referrals and will be allocated  

3ÔÅÐÓ ÔÏ 3ÁÆÅÔÙȡ .30## 3ÅÒÖÉÃÅ 

We have reviewed the criteria and will be accepting referrals were parents/couples are co-parenting, in a relationship 

and do not have to be living together. 

Steps to Safety (S2S) is a new programme, designed by the NSPCC to provide an evidence informed intervention to families 

living with domestic abuse. Steps to Safety helps parents living with domestic abuse create a safer and more stable future 

for themselves and their children.   

Unlike many existing services, Steps to Safety works with the whole family and focuses upon the ‘prevention’ of further 

incidents of domestic abuse, whilst the family remain living together. Although the programme works with both parents, 

it is not designed to support families to remain living together where it is unsafe for them or their children for them to do 

so. 

http://www.trixonline.co.uk/website/news/pdf/policy_briefing_No-207.pdf
http://www.trixonline.co.uk/website/news/pdf/policy_briefing_No-207.pdf


Steps to Safety is grounded in an attachment and trauma-based perspective and is built upon the development of affect 

regulation (mood management). Mindfulness also forms a core component of the programme as there is evidence that 

this can help regulate anxiety, stress and aggression.  

The programme aims to develop greater attunement and reflective capacity in parents, improving their relationship with 

each other and their children. 

Please contact NSPCC for further information or to make a referral on 023 8202 3400 

 

 

       

 

 

If you would like to include and share any news, or book onto any Pippa Training please contact Duncan 

Reade PIPPA Development & Training Co-coordinator: 

T- 02380 216014           E- d.reade@southamptonvs.org.uk           

mailto:d.reade@southamptonvs.org.uk

